


Friday 28th April

Dear City Academy Whitehawk Families,

We’ve had a fantastic start to the Summer term with lots of exciting learning underway. We shone a bright light on the 

CAW Quality of ASPIRATION last week and its certainly evident in the children’s work: I’ve been brought some exceptionally 

ambitious pieces of writing to celebrate. We have really high expectations for what children can achieve and are really 

privileged to have the opportunity to support them to reach their ‘personal best’.

We were happy to host several visits from other local educators over the past two weeks who have heard about how 

superbly things are going for the children of CAW. We were thrilled to show off our learning environment and see all of the 

children working so, so hard in their classes. We look forward to showing even more schools what we’re up to in the 

coming weeks. Lots to learn about from the CAW team!

Our dedicated team of volunteers continue to do an excellent job of preparing the resources for our Children’s Parade float 

– it promises to be a really magnificent piece of art. We’re looking forward to finding a home for it here at school, and have 

based this year’s Art’s Week exhibition on this. We’ll look forward to showing you all what we produce after school on the 

25th May!

As ever, I ask that you read each page of our newsletter to hear about everything going on here at school! Happy reading…
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Strike Action – Tuesday 2nd May 2023

The National Education Union (NEU) has declared further strike action. The remaining strike is due to

take place on Tuesday 2nd May 2023. This strike is happening because of an ongoing national dispute

between the Unions and the Government over how schools are funded and teachers’ pay and

conditions.

I can confirm that due to the disruption to be caused to staffing arrangements, City Academy

Whitehawk will be closed to all pupils on Tuesday 2nd May 2023. As with the previous strike

closures, I assure you that this decision has not been made lightly. I communicated this decision to you

on April 20th to allow families as much time as possible to make childcare arrangements for closure.

We are committed to providing a safe and secure environment for our pupils. For this to be achieved,

we require a minimum number of trained colleagues to be on site and this cannot be guaranteed on

these days. In the highly unlikely event that predicted staffing numbers change, I will notify families or

groups of families as soon as possible.

I fully understand that this situation might be frustrating for families but we recognise and respect the

rights of our staff to take part in industrial action. I recognise the impact that this is likely to have on

the community and I regret the disruption that will be caused over the next fortnight. We have planned

carefully and ambitiously to make sure that we make the most of every minute of every day that we are

at school.

As I said in my letter, I am sincerely grateful for the support, flexibility and kindness you demonstrated

during the periods of school closure last term.



Attendance at City Academy
Last Wednesday saw our BEST EVER DAY for whole 

school attendance with every child at school for 

Hatchlings, Goldfinches, Greenfinches, Magpies, 

Kestrels and Barn Owls classes. Well done!

Our overall attendance 
rates are still lower than 
other schools across the 

city, so PLEASE do not 
let your child miss 
school unless the 

absence is ABSOLUTELY 
UNAVOIDABLE…

We are continuing our focus on UNEXPLAINED 
ABSENCES this term. Mrs Storey will be in contact 
with individual families about this as needed.

Finally, we have had a high number of requests for term 
time holidays already term. Please remember that we 
cannot authorise these and families should expect to 
receive fines from the Local Authority



Summer Term PE Days & Kits 
We continue to ask that children come to school in their PE

kits on their PE days. Please remember, as ever, that it is fine

to wear trackies and school jumpers. We must ask that PE

kit reflects our school colours, if it is not official uniform.

Please wear PE kit into school on these days:
YG Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6

Day Mondays
Tuesday Wednesday Wednesday Monday Thursday Monday

Wednesday Thursday Friday Thursday Friday Tuesday

Children should bring an appropriate change of clothes for

after school sport clubs.



For more information about Little Green Pig please click here. 

Published Author ALERT! 

‘The Persistence of the Moon’ by Archie Hatton has been published 

in iLLUSTORIA magazine! This is such an amazing accomplishment 

for Archie and is something that all writers at CAW can ‘aspire’ to! 

Archie has been attending Little Green Pig – a creative writing 

project after school and has been since year 3!  Archie was also a 

featured guest host on the ‘LGP’ podcast which you can listen to 

below.   

Thanks to Little Green Pig for helping Archie achieve this goal! 

Well done Archie!             

Little Green Pig Podcast

Click here to learn about the 
magazine!

https://meetings.bna.org.uk/byobbrighton/
https://www.littlegreenpig.org.uk/podcast
https://www.illustoria.com/


Reading Raffle 5!
Reading Raffle 5 in underway! Please see the below links to 
learn more about each pick. 

The Story Orchestra –
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rD6ZR0RKdRg
The Lost Leopard –
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8EX4CEQtjac
Loki: A Bad God’s Guide To Taking The Blame –
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gqolsTlmpOo

Skandar and the Unicorn Thief –
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HGfysC3ucKw

King Flashy Pants and the Toys of Terror –
https://www.waterstones.com/book/king-flashypants-and-
the-toys-of-terror/andy-riley/9781444929614
The Hunt For The Nightingale –
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C5QzNzEd-y4
The Skies Above My Eyes –
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zxqAOWJlrx4

Choose Your Own – This is the child’s own pick; what ever 
they want! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rD6ZR0RKdRg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8EX4CEQtjac
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gqolsTlmpOo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HGfysC3ucKw
https://www.waterstones.com/book/king-flashypants-and-the-toys-of-terror/andy-riley/9781444929614
https://www.waterstones.com/book/king-flashypants-and-the-toys-of-terror/andy-riley/9781444929614
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C5QzNzEd-y4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zxqAOWJlrx4




The NHS have started a scheme called the Healthy Start Card, which result in you 
receiving money towards milk, infant formula, fruit and vegetables. 

www.healthystart.nhs.uk

You can claim it if you receive Universal Credit and 
• you are more than 10 weeks pregnant or have a child under 4

• your family’s monthly ‘take-home pay for this period’ is £408 or less from 
employment

You can also claim it if you get Child Tax Credit, if:
• you have at least one child under 4 years old
• your family’s annual income is £16,190 or less

• you do not get Working Tax Credit



We are in need of a way to 
transport our amazing float to 
the Children’s Parade on the 
morning of Sunday 7th May, 

and to then return him safely 
to school that afternoon once 
he’s done his tour of Brighton!

If you know anyone who might 
be able to provide (and drive) a 
van, please contact the school 

office at 
cawadmin@auroraacademies.org

or speak to Mr. Wood on the 
playground.

Thank you!

Energy the Tiger is looking absolutely 
phenomenal! Massive thanks to the 
incredibly generous PTA for all of the 
time, devotion and staggering talent!

mailto:cawadmin@auroraacademies.org


We are very excited to be planning a Careers Fair for the Year Six students, to take place 
on the morning of Friday 23rd June.

We’d love to have as many different jobs represented as possible, so that the children 
can learn about different career opportunities and ask some questions.

If you can spare a couple of hours, please get in touch via email at 
cawadmin@auroraacademies.org for the attention of Mr. Wood

Thank you so much!

mailto:cawadmin@auroraacademies.org


So far 82% of our 
parents/carers have signed 

up to use the App. 

You should have 
received the activation

email, if you are
having any problems

activating the App
please contact the school 

office.

We are aiming to use this 
Portal as our main 

Communication channel, 
this will help reduce the 
amount of paper used in 

school.



Did you know that in our Autumn Parent Survey, 90% of

families reported that they agreed / strongly agreed that

their child had ‘lots of opportunities to take part in school

clubs and activities’? We were very pleased with this

feedback.

We look forward to publishing our Summer offer on

Wednesday 19th April, ready for an April 24th start.

Our ‘first come, first served’ ParentPay sign up process will

open at 18:00 on Wednesday 19th April. With the exception

of karate, we are very proud of our commitment to funding

all after school clubs for children.

Summer Term Clubs



Comic Club at Whitehawk Library 

Whitehawk library are offering a free comic making club for Year 4 – 6, running for 6 weeks 
starting on Thursday 20th April. As this club starts at 3:30 (and runs until 4:30), we are offering 
to take children to attend this club over to the library and stay with them until 3:30, where 
they will be handed over to James, the comic club tutor. This club is completely run by the 
library service and not CAW. Pick up will be at 4:30 directly from Whitehawk Library. To book 
this club, and find out more information, please follow this link: 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/comic-club-at-whitehawk-library-free-6-week-course-tickets-
594577265607

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/comic-club-at-whitehawk-library-free-6-week-course-tickets-594577265607
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/comic-club-at-whitehawk-library-free-6-week-course-tickets-594577265607




Hi Everyone,

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children will 

be sent home with a sound booklet this week. 

This contains sound practice sheets which 

match the sounds they are learning in their 

Phonics lessons.

These booklets can stay in your child’s 

Reading folder, or stay at home. When 

your child practises a sound with you, you 

can record it as a read in their Reading 

record.

Thank you,

Miss Varco



Air
856 points

Fire
1121 points

Water
945 points

Earth
1088 points

Each week there are two classes who win a Class 
Reward. Congratulations to these previous winners: 

Year 1 to 3 Years 4 to 6

Week 1 Woodpeckers Jackdaws

The Summer Term has got off to a great start, and so many well-deserved Learning 
Tickets have already been awarded. Well done to allof the children who haved
earned them…remember that EVERY SINGLE TICKET makes a difference to your 

House score.



Next week, we will be focusing on EXCELLENCE: 
aiming to produce our absolute best in everything 

we do. Everyone’s own personal EXCELLENCE is 
unique to them…meaning can ALL achieve 

EXCELLENCE when we work hard.

It could be you!

Years 1-6



Summer 1 Week 3 CAW Quality of the Week: EXCELLENCE

David Beckham and Paula Radcliffe
England footballer and long distance runner

Both of these record-breaking WORLD CLASS English
athletes live with asthma. They are living proof that it
is possible to overcome illness or disability to achieve
true excellence. Check the links above to find out
more about their amazing careers and see videos of
them in action!

CAW Significant Figures of the Week

David Beckham 
moments of genius

Article 32

You have the 
right to be 

protected from 
work that harms 

your health or 
education

Paula Radcliffe sets 
marathon world record

Beckham’s 17 
England goals

Paula Radcliffe facts

David Beckham facts

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1uOGtz2JUoA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1uOGtz2JUoA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DLLSKmpMKe4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DLLSKmpMKe4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7kVqiVqQpDQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7kVqiVqQpDQ
https://kids.kiddle.co/Paula_Radcliffe
https://kids.kiddle.co/David_Beckham


We’ve been shining a bright light on the 
CAW Quality EFFORT over the last week. 
We’ve discussed what it looks like to put 

bags of EFFORT in to our learning!



Summer 1 Week 2 CAW Quality of the Week: EFFORT

Dame Darcey Bussell
Ballerina, author and charity campaigner

In recognition of International Dance Day, the week’s
Significant Figure is Darcey Bussell. She became the
Royal Ballet’s youngest ever principal dancer at the age
of 20, and went on to become a world famous
ballerina. Ballet takes incredible strength, coordination
and EFFORT! You may recognise her as one of the
judges from Strictly Come Dancing.

CAW Significant Figure of the Week

Darcey 
Bussell 

introduces 
her Magic 
Ballerina

books

Article 1

Everyone 
under the age 

of 18 has 
these rights

The Best of 
Darcey 

Bussell’s 
balletInternational 

Dance Day
Sat 29th

April

Ballet 
stretching 
exercises

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=osrocMDjev0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=osrocMDjev0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=osrocMDjev0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=osrocMDjev0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=osrocMDjev0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=osrocMDjev0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5p-i0zRNcW0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5p-i0zRNcW0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5p-i0zRNcW0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5p-i0zRNcW0
https://www.international-dance-day.org/
https://www.international-dance-day.org/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UwiZ0cm-iHY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UwiZ0cm-iHY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UwiZ0cm-iHY


Dates for your Diary
Our term dates for 22/23 are online: click here to see them.

Friday 31st March: End of Term 2

Monday 17th April: Start of Summer 1

Monday 1st May: Bank Holiday

Monday 8th May: Bank Holiday

Tuesday 9th May: Start of SATs week

Thursday 25th May: Art Exhibition 15:00

Friday 26th May: INSET

Monday 5th June: Start of Summer 2

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2020-21/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2021-22/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/city-academy-whitehawk/UploadedDocument/1c980cb5-c2ed-4dc8-bb92-9dd3ffec6f9e/2022-23-caw-calendar.pdf


I hope this letter has provided you with all the information you need but please do not hesitate to 

get in touch or check through previous newsletters catalogued on our website.

Enjoy an excellent Bank Holiday weekend and I look forward to seeing children on Wednesday 

morning.

Yours sincerely,

Thomas McMorrin

Headteacher

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/stream/newsletters/full/1/-/
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